Meadow View Elementary

Site-Based Decision Making Council

Special Session

08-10-07

Meeting Called to Order @ 4:45 p.m.

Members Present:  Mrs. Campbell, Mrs. Durrance, Mrs. Stone, Mrs. Cross, Mrs. Keeler

Visitors Present to Address Council:  Krista Haynes, Pam Crum, Robert Riedling, Jr., Luwanna Riedling, Alison Kimball, Janet Robinson, Liz Kimball, T.J. Kimball, Mrs. Edwards

Mrs. Campbell explained to Council and visitors the policy on addressing the SBDM Council.

Krista Haynes:  A grandmother to a student @ Meadow View Elementary, Ms. Haynes read a letter from her daughter who could not attend the meeting.  Mrs. Haynes and her daughter are in favor of the dress code. A handout of the letter Ms. Haynes read was given to all SBDM members.

Robert Riedling: Mr. Riedling opposes the dress code.  Mr. Riedling feels students lose individuality, is concerned about expense of uniforms, and the fact he feels it is Communistic. He also stated he is in favor of jeans.  He was concerned because he feels the staff should abide by the dress code, that the dress code policy covers everyone.

Liz Kimball:  Mrs. Kimball is in favor of the dress code.  She likes the simplicity of the clothing selection in the morning and she feels the dress code is less expensive than non-dress code.

T.J. Kimball:   Mr. Kimball is in favor of the dress code.  He stated it is a positive reinforcement tool, it keeps the student more focused and the student is here to learn.  He feels the dress code gives the student more positive self-esteem, self-worth, and more pride in himself.  He feels students have an “attitude” when wearing hoodies. 

Lawanna Riedling:  Mrs. Riedling opposes the dress code.  She presented the SBDM Council with a letter, which she read to the Council and visitors.

Mrs. Campbell explained the process of the SBDM Council’s decision on implementing the dress code.  Questions and discussion followed. Mrs. Campbell also stated the dress code has not been the main focus of this first week of school, instruction has.

Pam Crum:  Mrs. Crum has a third grader this year and had a fifth grader here last year.  Mrs. Crum is in favor of the dress code.  She said there is no hassle in the mornings.   Her son now wears a belt without complaining and he has never worn one in the past.   She explained to the Council and visitors that each dress code survey that was sent home to each household in the 2006 – 2007 school year, was evaluated carefully at the working sessions last year when designing the dress code policy.  

Robert Riedling then questioned the outcome of the survey from last year.  He was concerned about the percentages for and the percentages against.  

Mrs. Haynes then said, “ It is the parent’s fault because we always give in to our children”.  

Luwanna Riedling said khaki pants are much more expensive than blue jeans.

Janet Robinson:  Mrs. Robinson, Family Resource Center Coordinator, said her number one job is to break down barriers. She serviced over 200 children last year at the center for clothing change alone.  “Parents, I am on your side and this is the best way”.  She added she only heard one complaint concerning the dress code.

Alison Kimble:  Ms. Kimble is a teacher @ Meadow View Elementary.  She said there is a dress code for teachers, not the same dress code as for students, but the teachers do dress professionally.

Joy Edwards:  Mrs.Edwards is in favor of the dress code.  She said at the end of the 2006 – 2007 school year, her daughter was aware of the dress code and loves the dress code.

T.J.Kimball raised the question if more schools across the county are leaning toward a dress code.

Approval of Minutes from Previous Meetings:  

Minutes from 07-19-2007 and July 26, 2007 special sessions were presented to Council for approval.

Mrs. Keeler made the motion to accept the minutes as presented.

Mrs. Durrance seconded the motion.

No discussion

Consensus

Budgets:

Per pupil report given to members for review.  General fund report not available.

Mrs. Durrance made the motion to accept the reports as presented.

Mrs. Keeler seconded the motion.

Consensus

Policy and By-Laws:

There is an opening on the Council.  Notices will be sent home with students next week.  It is required by law to have a minority on the Council.

ESS budget cut from $$21,000.00 to $17,000.00.

Title I:

The report was only received today.  It will be discussed at the next meeting.

Executive Session: 

Not necessary at this time.

Mrs. Campbell said a special meeting is necessary to discuss policy and by-laws.  

A special session was set for Tuesday, August 21, 2007 starting @ 2:30 – 4:00 to review policies and by-laws. 

Mrs. Durrance made the motion to close this special session of Meadow View Elementary’s SBDM council.

Mrs. Cross seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned @ 6:00 p.m.

